


South New Berlin Library Minutes
April 16, 2021

Present: Ann Mein, George Clum, Elaine Clum, Marcia Hoag, Tom Bryden, John Lorence                     Absent:  Robin Avolio, Director
Public: Robert Loitsch, contractor
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm.
Bob Loitsch, a contractor from Otego, spoke to us about our building ideas. He gave us some alternative suggestions. We discussed moving the whole addition forward a few feet and keep the new stairs in the addition rather than building on out back and interfering with the main structure. He suggested a different less expensive but same quality exterior siding. He also suggested we go with Radiant heat in the floor. Marcia submitted a simple drawing made by Robin Avolio, as a suggestion if we were to revert to our original plans. Loitsch Construction remains in the running for the bid. Some of the other contractors have stated they are booked up or are no longer interested. We discussed contacting another architect firm like the O’Reilly brothers in Norwich to get an estimate to make the changes we wanted to the design. We already had a quote from Kin Studio. George Clum will make a call to them.
NYSEG: We will contact Rick Wilson, Engineer to see when they plan to move the natural gas lines. George Clum made a motion to move to the front side of the building and Elaine Clum seconded it. All in favor. Motion carried. George Clum will also contact Blue Ox to see about the lines they installed for the heater upstairs. We will need to hire a plumber to reconnect the lines after NYSEG moves them. There was discussion about Avolio Brothers and Roger Brown from Gilbertsville. 
Financial Reports: Quarterly Reports were reviewed. 
Chicken BBQ: We will purchase the chicken from Weaver’s Market at a discounted price. George and Elaine will donate the foil bags for the chicken. Marcia will donate the copycat Chicken sauce. The sauce and chicken and bags will be dropped off to the SNB firemen. They have donated their time and facilities. The date will be May 15th. The price will be $7 a half. Board members and Robin have volunteered to help deliver chicken and take money from the cars. 
Another meeting for Tuesday, April 27th was scheduled. John Lorence made a motion to adjourn and Elaine Clum seconded it. All in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:32 pm.

Marcia Hoag
President Board of Trustees






